
Springport Free Library 

August 21, 2024 

Library Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

Attendees: Trustees - President Christy Cooper, Trustees Jeanne Hardy, Jim Young, Barbara Casper; Library Director 

Carla Piperno-Jones 

Not Present: Trustee, Laurie Waldron 

Board President, Christy Cooper called the regular board meeting to begin at 6:32 pm. 

Old Business: 

1. The July 17, 2024, Regular Board of Trustee meeting minutes was reviewed. 

Jim Young made a motion to accept the July 17, 2024, Regular Board Meeting Minutes and 

Jeanne Hardy seconded the motion. The motion was open for discussion. The Trustees voted 4— 0, to accept 

the minutes 

2. The July 2024 Financial Report was reviewed. 

It was suggested by bookkeeper, Scott Zippel to increase the library building capital reserve fund from 

$40,000 to $50,000. The trustees discussed this request. 

Trustee Jim Young made a motion to raise the amount of money in the library's Building Capital Reserve 

fund from $40,000 to $50,000. Board President, Christy Cooper seconded the motion. The motion was open 

for discussion. The trustees voted 4 — O to accept this motion. 

Jim Young made a motion to accept the July 2024 Financial Report, Jeanne Hardy seconded the motion. 

The motion was open for discussion. The Trustees voted 4 — 0 to accept the July 2024 Financial Report. 

3. Library Director, Carla Piperno-Jones, presented the June 19, 2024, Director's Report. 

Highlighted items included: 

 Carla reviewed and assessed the success of the summer reading program. Number of attendees to 

this year's eight evening programs at the library was at par with last year's four programs. The 

number of patrons that logged into this year's on-line PageTurner had greatly declined. There was 

some concern that the new log-in procedures were difficult to navigate and this may have 

influenced this decline. 

 The craft programs organized and led by Sabrina Shepherd were another highlight of this 

summer's children's programs at the library. Carla would like to continue to have Sabrina lead 

more programs this fall, and perhaps expand the crafts programs geared for adults. 

 Carla reported the continued need to abate flooding of the basement. The recent decision of the 

board to apply for the Forward Grant will help to address this problem.  Carla shared her 

appreciation of previous board member, Bridget Gary, who with a friend, volunteered 

approximately three hours to reorganize and clean up the book shed and area which had been 

greatly disheveled after the Route 90 Garage Sale. She also stated that Scott Zippel volunteered to 

help continue this process in the future. The trustees also extended their appreciation for their kind 

help. 
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